Fire Commissioners Meeting November 13, 2018 at 5:30 p.m. 976 Main Street, Freedom Hall, Cotuit, Massachusetts



Called to order at 5:30

Present: Commissioner's Rick Pisano, Kevin Conley, Adam Zais and the Fire Chief, Paul Rhude

Public Recording: Amy Kates

Public Comment: No Public Comment

Minutes: Motion made to approve the reviewed October minutes that also included minutes from the September meeting with one slight change noted, seconded, all in favor

Chief Report

Monthly Activities:

- -60 Total responses for October, 36 Medical, 0 Hazardous Conditions, 17 Service/Good Intent/False Alarm. (Attachment A)
- Mutual Aid Report- (see attachment B) Chief Rhude and Commissioner Conley are meeting with Mashpee Town Manager again tomorrow to review the action items that it was decided in the previous meeting.

Administrative:

-FF Emerson helping to install the computer aided dispatch in the vehicles

Working with Town of Barnstable & Open Cape to get options for high speed data connection. Rick asked if the linkage was completed would that allow the station to drop Comcast and/or Verizon? Chief Rhude answered yes to dropping Comcast but would keep the Verizon wireless and look into fiber phone system. Commissioner Zais mentioned reliability-and suggested running two services for a period of time.

-Draft SOG Station Coverage-discussed the current coverage and hoping this will bring more consistency.

Training:

- -October live fire training with Mashpee FD at Barnstable Fire Academy
- -Hose testing will be done within the next month
- -discussed an email the Commissioners are suspicious about. They have been receiving an email from a company asking to us to put informational training links up on our website, Chief Rhude researched it, the company is owned by a law firm looking for business/clients-not appropriate to put on the website.

Apparatus:

Pro EMS report: (See Attachment C) please note this reporting system is a month behind per the company

Personnel:

- -FF out on sick leave. Step 1 Grievance for District physical to return to work-irrelevant to the grievance the FF has complied with the request and has gone to the physical. Chief will deny the grievance, may go to Step 2 but Chief doesn't think it will go that far as the FF has complied.
- -Promotional testing schedules for May 24, 2019. Commissioner Pisano mentioned that at the last meeting a motion went out to a firm to conduct the promotional testing. Since that meeting, it was discussed if need to spend the money on a firm for a testing for a position that doesn't exist, list last for three years, costs \$5,000 and nothing may come of it. Chief approached the union with suggestion to just do the written test, agreed, so going forward with written which will cost a couple of hundred dollars, agreed within the twenty or thirty days if an opening is created in the next three years will give the practical test. No longer need Sylvester Consultants

services, will need to make a motion to reverse our decision from the prior month to award the bid to Sylvester Consultants for the promotional testing and the new plan is what the Chief just described. Second, all in favor. Motion made to proceed with the promotional testing plan with the written test as designed by Chief Rhude in conjunction with the Union, Second, all in favor.

Apparatus

- -266 29'Surplus USCG boat in service at the dock. Meeting with the Town Counselor to discuss permanent docking solutions for us, discussed possibilities for modification of the town dock or some other possibilities. Her recommendation was to go to the Water ways committee and discuss with them.
- -Bought dollies to store the boat inside for the winter.
- -New 260 Pickup getting plow, lights, radio, and bed lining
- -260 Marking Options-Chief sent out pictures to the Commissioners about options. Commissioner Pisano likes the current Seal and number, Commissioner Conley would like something that stands out more maybe a straight white line-depending on the cost, would like for it to stand out in the community. Commissioner Zais agrees it should be noticeable. Chief Rhude will work with Commissioner Conley to come up with something.
- -Chris Dauley will be disposing of 269 &260 as surplus equipment through an online government company.

Facilities

- -Driveway, MCE Dirtworks to complete by 11/30/18 weather depending
- -Working on new roof RFQ, for some reason the price we based our budget on did not include the flat roof so may have to go out to bid for the asphalt roof only, not able to use the town bid as does not have roofers.
- -Station Security-need to work on locks for doors

Old Business:

-Annual Evaluation of Chief Rhude: After consultation with our Attorneys, Commissioners were told that the best method for doing this would be for each Commissioner to have a separate meeting with the Chief and fill out the evaluation form that we then go over in a public meeting, which Chief agreed he is comfortable with that and then they would be entered into the minutes (see Attachment D). Afterwards, Commissioner Pisano would like to solicit comments about the use of the evaluation form. Conley suggested as a group set up what believe the objectives are for the fire department for 2019 so the expectations going forward are well documented, also would like to find something that touches more on the fire side of things and managerial with the fire house as opposed to straight management. Commissioner Zais mentioned it was a little artificial having this at the end of the year when talking about mid-year objectives and agrees with Commissioner Conley to set the full and mid-year in corroboration with the chief. Pisano found two areas useful, the page on the forms obj and the performance criteria, could have done without the rest of it. Commissioner Conley did find the first set of question's (1-4) useful. Commissioner Zais suggested to expand and add more detail on the performance objectives for the coming year and release it to the public as a vision for the coming year along with maybe long term objectives and goals. Commissioner P said expect to return to this next month in terms of method and perhaps can have a draft of somewhat expanded objectives, take a cut out of this format and shave it down to what we describe as being useful. Agreed to move this forward to December meeting. -Methods evaluation:

New Business:

Commissioner Zais will out of town next month, asked if could look to reschedule. Agreed to reschedule the meeting for December 18.

Hurricane Preparedness- Chief has been reviewing this and having meetings with the Town for Emergency Operation Center. The more discuss it, the more Chief feels we need to be more prepared than we are. Need a plan to get through roads, need bigger equipment. Reviewed options such as equipment rental (potential problems are equipment training and licenses), COMM water has heavy equipment, talking with our water department to get equipment (a loader) (maybe on the surplus site) and train their people, or hire outside contractors. Commissioner Pisano asked if the DPW has been contacted and if they have issues-Chief answered they don't have a plan to do this as of yet. Commissioner Conley asked if anyone in town has this equipment and if so, had any conversations with them and could speak with them. Public Comment was made be inaudible. Commissioner Pisano asked if the surplus equipment could be shared with the DPW, Chief thought if we could find a piece of equipment that they could use it is an option.

OSHA meeting- Mass dept of labor is adopting a type of modified OSHA standard we are required to meet by February. Not huge changes for us, more paperwork of SOP's that say how FF work on trucks. Need a guideline about how to limit exposure. Guidelines on facial hair, some questions about medical standards-not sure if existing FF are grandfathered in our not- will find out.

Motion to adjourn: seconded, all in favor